
From: Craig Shotwell
To: commentletters
Subject: Once in a generation opportunity to win one for salmon!
Date: Thursday, December 08, 2016 10:50:05 AM

Dear Members of Control Board,

Dear members of the State Water Resources Control Board

We write you today as California salmon fishermen and residents asking you to strengthen and adopt the
recommendations from your staff to require at least 40 to 50 percent unimpaired flow in the three main tributaries of
the San Joaquin River from February through June.  As you know, the California Dept. of Fish and Wildlife found
that 60 percent of the rivers would be needed in the February to June period to restore salmon. Today, there are
some months where as little as five percent of one of the rivers still flows.

Too much of the Merced, Tuolumne and Stanislaus rivers are diverted denying salmon the water they need to
spawn, rear and migrate in. Never mind the harm salmon already suffer from loss of spawning and rearing habitat
behind dams built with no fish ladders.

We all know that the decision before you now is historic. You'll either make the right choice and set California on a
new path that balances human development with the state's natural resources or we'll continue to lose salmon, the
Delta, the bay, and more of our natural heritage that has made California such a special place.

We understand that it's not easy to tell those who are currently taking water that a mistake has been made and you
have to take some of the water back.  But that's the reality.

Water diversion permits continued to be issued in violation of Fish and Game code 5937 which requires
maintenance of below-dam fish in good condition. Salmon below the dams on the San Joaquin and its tributaries are
all in bad condition, a violation of the law.

Allowing too many diversions has slowly choked the life out of the rivers, the Delta and the coastal and inland
communities that rely on salmon to make a living and as a food source.  Today the Delta is so deprived of
freshwater flows that not only are salmon crippled, so too is the Delta itself with toxic blue green algae blooms
threatening both humans and animals and invasive weeds clogging waterways and water intakes.

Salmon fishermen understand that by itself, increased flow in the San Joaquin River's three main tributaries aren't
enough to get us more salmon.  Those increased flows must be allowed to replenish the health of the Delta and Bay
and not be diverted at the pumps, a step you'll next consider. Those flows must be adequate to reduce the predation
of baby salmon from their birth place to the Bay.

We're all victims of a history that's largely destroyed our salmon runs, allowed over-diversion of our rivers and
streams, and decimated the natural landscape our forefathers enjoyed here in California.This is a history of our own
making, we need to correct it, and the authority and opportunity to do so are with you now. As citizens of this state,
as fishermen, husbands, fathers, wives and mothers, sons and daughters, we ask you to reverse a bad history of
draining our finite freshwater rivers, so central to the survival of salmon and other wildlife, and instead restore those
waters, communities, families, and the landscapes that depend on them.

Thank you for your consideration, California is relying on you to do the right thing.

Sincerely,

C Shotwell
11971 Narcissus Rd
Jackson, CA 95642
wcshot@yahoo.com
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List of Submitters: Golden Gate Salmon Association-Form Letter 
 
The following people submitted the same form letter or a letter of similar text. The State Water Board 
received a total of approximately 228 copies of this letter. 
 

Commenters Submitted by: 

General Public A.E. “Drew” Gidlof 

General Public Aaron Aquino 

General Public Aaron Bate 

General Public Adam Messner 

General Public Adele Darrow 

General Public Alan Splevak 

General Public Albert Diaz 

General Public Ana Desimone 

General Public Anna Nottnagel 

General Public Barry Stompe 

General Public Betty Scatena 

General Public Bobby Artusy 

General Public Brad Stompe 

General Public Brad Straplin 

General Public Brett Chamberlain 

General Public Brian Nawrocki 

General Public Brian Stomp 

General Public Brian Waters 

General Public Bryce Graven 

General Public C Ditter 

General Public 
Candice Dahlstet 
Robert Dahlstet 

General Public Chee Saephanh 

General Public Chip Stoner 

General Public Chris Calvi 

General Public Chris Moe 

General Public Christopher Hesson 

General Public Christopher Smith 

General Public Chuck 

General Public Craig Dahl 

General Public Craig Hanson 

General Public Craig Shotwell 

General Public Curt Cotner 

General Public Cynthia Foster 

General Public Dan Brown 

General Public Dan Durbin 

General Public Dan Stamps 

General Public Dan Wolford 

General Public Dana Luce 

General Public Daniel Humble 

General Public Daniel Wheeler 

General Public Darin Downey 

General Public Darrell Odland 
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Commenters Submitted by: 

General Public Dave Gallegioni 

General Public Dave Rice 

General Public David Benedict 

General Public David Boesel 

General Public David Cruze 

General Public David Horn 

General Public David Leitch 

General Public David Reidel 

General Public David Renner 

General Public David Scatena 

General Public David Schultze 

General Public De Maddox 

General Public Debbie Rain 

General Public Dennis Martin 

General Public Dick Edwards 

General Public Dom Yazzolino 

General Public Dominic Giacalone 

General Public Don Coelho 

General Public Donald Weems 

General Public Doug Hitchngham 

General Public Doug Mcavoy 

General Public Edd Allen 

General Public Eric Dahl 

General Public Eric Rowan 

General Public Eric Stockwell 

General Public Forbes Mcgrane 

General Public Frank Schultze 

General Public Fred Hammond 

General Public Garin Mccarthy 

General Public Garrett Strickland 

General Public Garry 

General Public Gary Ehrlich 

General Public Gary Lum 

General Public Gary Nibbelink 

General Public Gary Root 

General Public Gene Stockwell 

General Public George Grochol 

General Public George Pemberton 

General Public George Zimninsky 

General Public Glenn Dirks 

General Public Gordon Beasley 

General Public Greg Longfelllow 

General Public Gunnar Woodyard 

General Public Hans Forney 

General Public Helmut Wiegandt 

General Public Henry Manley 

General Public Howard Reed 
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Commenters Submitted by: 

General Public Hunt Conrad 

General Public James Arlett 

General Public James Lozano 

General Public James Robertson 

General Public James Shively 

General Public Janice Gloe 

General Public Jann Zeilenga 

General Public Javier Reza 

General Public Jeff Hodges 

General Public Jeffrey Plecque 

General Public Jeremy Wilson 

General Public Jerry Stewart 

General Public Jerry Willis 

General Public Jerry Zampino 

General Public Jim Demartini 

General Public Jim Randall 

General Public Jim Stovall 

General Public John Harrison 

General Public John Henderickson 

General Public John Lepage 

General Public John Mchatton 

General Public John Rubins 

General Public John Vantress 

General Public John Whipple 

General Public Johnny Tucker 

General Public Jon Harrison 

General Public Jonathan Rauh 

General Public Justin Heinrich 

General Public Justin Kelly 

General Public Keith Zenker 

General Public Kelly Stevenson 

General Public Ken Fujii 

General Public Kenneth Baccetti 

General Public Kevin Price 

General Public Kyle Belt 

General Public Kyle Greenlaw 

General Public Laura Moreno 

General Public Laura Pandapas 

General Public Lawrence Gounzi 

General Public Len Jann 

General Public Lenard Weaverling 

General Public Lenny Meija 

General Public Lisa Espejo 

General Public Lynmarie Hoyer 

General Public Marc Neithercutt 

General Public Margo Staplin 

General Public Marianne Quinn 
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Commenters Submitted by: 

General Public Mark Carter 

General Public Mark Farrington 

General Public Mark Laviola 

General Public Mark Melnick 

General Public Matthew Trujillo 

General Public Merlin Kolb 

General Public Michael Bassi 

General Public Michael Cyrus 

General Public Michael Enos 

General Public Michael Faught 

General Public Michael Hughes 

General Public Michael Mcdevitt 

General Public Michael Parrett 

General Public Michael Quintana 

General Public Michael Reed 

General Public Michael Saglione 

General Public Mike Ebert 

General Public Mike Francois 

General Public Mike Martines 

General Public Mike Moore 

General Public Milt Mossi 

General Public Nina Ham 

General Public Nina Rescino 

General Public Noreen Berlier 

General Public Patrick Donohoe 

General Public Patty Ginochio 

General Public Paul Kneeland 

General Public Paul Lourenco 

General Public Paul Nagata 

General Public Paul Schraeder 

General Public Paul Spadaro 

General Public Peter Douglas 

General Public Peter Kruger 

General Public Peter Vogl 

General Public Philip Havlicek 

General Public Philip Mcmanus 

General Public Phillipe Stephan 

General Public Raina Stoops 

General Public Ralph Ortenzi 

General Public Randal Morrison 

General Public Randall Patterson 

General Public Randy Lyons 

General Public Ray Gray 

General Public Raymond Spencer 

General Public Rebecca Donnelly 

General Public Rebecca Saunders 

General Public Ricardo Morales 
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Commenters Submitted by: 

General Public Rich Zellenga 

General Public Richard Miller 

General Public Rick Iwatsubo 

General Public Robert Bawolski 

General Public Robert Boyle 

General Public Robert Crawford 

General Public Robert Montgomery 

General Public Robert Strange 

General Public Robert Sullivan 

General Public Robert Tamura 

General Public Ron Nass 

General Public Ron Vander Groen 

General Public S.A. Bianco 

General Public Samantha Eastman 

General Public Scott Beardsley 

General Public Sean Mccardle 

General Public Shane Moser 

General Public Shannon Gregory 

General Public Star Urioste 

General Public Steve Nelle 

General Public Ted Carman 

General Public Teresa Head 

General Public Terri Gallion 

General Public Terry Akiyama 

General Public Terry Kuykendall 

General Public Tessa Tesseraci 

General Public Thomas Coss 

General Public Thomas Mcgonigle 

General Public Thomas Peters 

General Public Tillie Henderson 

General Public Tim Cannon 

General Public Tim Jochner 

General Public Todd Bruininks 

General Public Todd Fraser 

General Public Tom Hoogkamer 

General Public Tom Mc Cray 

General Public Tracy Ueda 

General Public Vance Staplin 

General Public Vic Giacalone 

General Public Wayne Burkdoll 

General Public Wayne Merhoff 

General Public Will Sakata 

General Public William Cody 

General Public William North 

General Public William Waller 
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